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CHANGES!!  Who was it said: You 
either move forward or you fall 
backward? 

It’s almost time for our Snowbirds 
to come home and we’re eagerly 
anticipating that.  However….. 

I remember being a Snowbird and 
coming home to all those changes 
the Stay-at-Homes had sneakily 
instituted! 

We’ve made some changes!  I’m 
hoping to get this promptly into the 
net so the snowbirds who are 
“computer literate” can read them. 
(I’m sorry about the rest of you, we 
just don’t have a good enough 
mailing list to reach all of you. 
Apologies.) 

We’ve decided to bring Chapter 9 
breakfast and meeting back into 
the park’s Clubhouse.  Our reasons:  
1. We now have a Chef who can 
cook breakfast for us at $5 each. 

2.  Conducting a meeting at Abby’s 
is almost impossible.  (Yes, they’ve 
been very good to us.) 

3. When our Snowbirds return we 
overflow the “upper room” at 
Abby’s and that’s not fair to some 
who have to sit in the main 
restaurant and miss our wonderful 
meetings. 

We tried it out for February and 
learned some things (our big ole black 
stove needs to be replaced!)  Our 
menu was too ambitious and we have 
to all pitch in and help. 

But it is workable.  We’ve had to 
change the date:  OUR MEETINGS 
NOW ARE ON THE FIRST THURSDAY 
OF THE MONTH.  Got that?? 

We hope you Snowbirds and the Stay-
at-homes will all support this change 
and join us on the first Thursday of 
each month. 

                MOVING ON  

We’re tinkering with ideas for a 
Snowbird Return Party.  Ideas, please! 

We want to have Food, Fun and 
Fellowship.  That’s what we want to 
be known for; especially the 
Fellowship and getting to know each 
other better. 

Our by-laws state that our goal is to 
“make friends through rallies and 
other announced social activities”.  

We’ll have more Getting To Know You 
visits when the weather gets better.    

We plan on visiting not only Sutherlin 
and Oakland but maybe Wildlife 
Safari.  We’ll work on other ideas 
through the efforts of Rhonda and 
Scottie and Richard and Deb. Thanks 
to them for all they’ve done.  

 

 

Chapter 9 Officers 

President: Jackie Deal 

503-507-3600 

Vice President:  Denis 

Perkins 

678-206-3669 

Treasurer:  Larry Heath 

951-818-6627  

Secretary:  Jane Perkins 

541-621-6950 

COMING EVENTS 

 March 7, breakfast 
starting at 8 a.m.. 

Meeting to follow 
breakfast in the 
Timber Valley SKP Park 
Dining Room. 

 

PLEASE NOTE THE 
ABOVE CHANGES TO 
DATE, PLACE AND 
TIME. 

ALL PARK MEMBERS 
AE WELCOME BUT 
ONLY CHAPTER 9 CAN 
VOTE ON BUSINESS 
MATTERS.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


